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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  
James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks
Garner Peck 
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday June 18, 2009 for a regular monthly meeting at the Hart County Administration Building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Carter, Secretary, GMASS representatives Kristi Reese & Tim Ghorley, Ed Ridgeway, Robert Stein and members of the public.

Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 4:00 P.M. and Mrs. Starks opened with prayer.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the June 4, 2009 minutes as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Berle Manufacturing

Representatives Ed Ridgeway and Robert Stein requested that Berle Manufacturing be granted Freeport exemption for 2006 and 2007. There was no Freeport exemption applications or tax returns for 2006 and 2007 in the personal property folder for Berle Manufacturing. Berle Manufacturing produced the 2006 and 2007 personal property tax returns and Freeport exemption applications which Berle Manufacturing had in their files. They contend these forms were mailed to the Board of Assessors. 
Motion was made by Mr. Peck to table Berle Manufacturing’s Freeport exemption requests. Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.
Revaluation Update

Mr. McMullan led a discussion concerning the revaluation updates which will be completed in 2009 rather than the original April 2010 date. Mrs. Duncan discussed the additional work stations required to complete this task and the use of those stations after the completion of the revaluation. 
Mapping Update
Mrs. Duncan informed the Board that the ortho’s are 100% complete and that she will be delivering over 400 parcels that require work to ITOS later in the week. Mr. Duncan notified the Board that the county attorney has all of the RDC information and it is now an issue of litigation. 
Chief Appraiser’s Report

Mr. Duncan discussed the need for a work session to discuss the budget. The work session is scheduled for June 23, 2009. 
The next meeting of the Board of Assessors will be July 9th at 9:00 A.M.
There being no further business, Mr. Peck made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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* Attachments are attached to original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 
